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Holiday Greetings 
11 Dear Students, Faculty and Staff: 

At this joyous and wonderful time of the 
year, Linda, David and I want to thank all of 
you for your friendship, dedication and sup­
port. 

We truly appreciate your efforts and hard 
work and all of the things you have done to 
help our family and the larger family that is 
Marshall University. 

Last year, I told you that your warm 
welcome and spirit of cooperation would 

MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

never be forgotten by the Nitzschke family. 
We have not forgotten, but have even more 
to be thankful for and remember because of 
all of you. 

We are grateful for everything you have 
done and continue to do for us and the 
university. May you have a beautiful holiday 
season and a new year filled with happiness. 

. 

Very sincerely, 
Dale F. Nitzschke 
President 

' . 
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Medical school names associate dean 
William P. Bristol, M.D., has been named associate 

dean for academic affairs for the Marshall School of 
Medicine, Dean Lester R. Bryant has announced. 

Bristol is a professor of pediatrics at Mercer University 
School of Medicine, where he also served as dean for 
four years. Currently he is on sabbatical leave, working 
on p. master's degree in business administration at 
Mercer and continuing his medical practice. He will 
assume his full-time duties at Marshall Jan. 2. 

"We are fortunate indeed to have attracted someone 
of Bill Bristol's qualifications and experience to Mar­
shall," Dr. Bryant said. "In addition to his administrative 
experience, he has special expertise which will greatly 
benefit our school in the areas of rural health care and in 
the business aspects of medicine." 

Bristol said the school's focus on primary care for 
rural areas strongly influenced his decision to come to 
Marshall. "I have had throughout my career a strong in­
terest in rural health, and that was my primary reason for 
joining the faculty at Marshall," he said. 

Before going to Mercer in 1981, Bristol had held assis­
tant dean posts at the University of North Dakota School 

Checks can be picked up 
Payroll checks for the pay period ending Dec. 31 will 

be available in the Security Office, 1819 Fifth Ave., from 
9 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Dec. 31. 

If you do not pick up your check on De . 31, your 
payroll check will be available on the se ond day of 
January through the normal distribution process. If you 
have questions about the check distribution, conta t the 
Payroll Office, 696-6457. 

Directories are available 
The 1985-86 Marshall University Faculty/Staff 

Directory is now available. You may pick up your 
copy of the directory at the Office of University 
Relations, Old Main 102. 

of Medicine and at the Michigan State University Col­
lege of Human Medicine. He also was coordinator for 
health care education for Medical Care Development, 
Inc., in Augusta, Maine, where he was program director 
for rural community health centers. While at North 
Dakota, he was associate chief of staff for education at 
the Fargo Veterans Administration Center. 

He is a trustee of the American Rural Health Associa­
tion, a fellow of the American Academy of Pediatrics, 
and a member of the Society of Teachers of Family 
Medicine and the National Rural Health Care Associa­
tion. 

Bristol earned the M .D. degree from the University of 
Michigan Medical School in 1965, and served his intern­
ship and residencies at Bronson Methodist Hospital in 
Kalamazoo, Mich., and Denver (Colo.) Children's 
Hospital, where he was Resident of the Year in 1968. 

Dr. Loraine J. Duke (left), chairwoman of the Marshall 
University Council, is pictured above presenting a 
"Resolution of Appreciation" to Mr. and Mrs. Marshall T. 
Reynolds who recently made a contribution of $30,000 to 
the university to set up an endowment which will be used 
to recognize outstanding teaching at Marshall. 



Spears named manager of TV • 
services 

H. Keith Spears, a member of the Marshall University 
faculty since 1979, has been appointed general manager 
of the university's Instructional Television Services, ac­
cording to Dr. Robert F. Maddox, associate vice presi­
dent for academic affairs and dean of the Graduate 
School. 

An assistant professor of speech, Spears also had serv­
ed as faculty advisor and general manager of the campus 

Director of Autism Center 
attends Paris Conference 

Dr. Gabrielle du Verglas, director of the Autism Train­
ing Center at Marshall University, was selected by the 
National Society for Children and Adults with Autism 
(NSAC) to represent the United States at an international 
conference on autism held in Paris Dec. 11-13. 

"Dr. du Verglas was an ideal representative," said Roy 
Morgan, executive director of NSAC, "especially when 
you consider her position as chairwoman of the NSAC In­
ternational Committee." 

The conference, which was attended by invitation on­
ly, included a three-day scientific colloquium with ap­
proximately 150 research scientists and professionals 
who are internationally known for their work regarding 
the causes and treatment of autism. 

The meetings were followed by a one-day session 
open to the general public on Saturday, Dec. 14. The 
public session disseminated summary information of the 
conference to a wider audience and involved panel 
discussions on "Autism and Ethics" and "Education 
and/or Therapy," according to Dr. du Verglas. 

Autism is neurological developmental disability which 
typically appears during the first three years of life, and 
is characterized by deficits in communication and social 
skills, and by uneven or delayed rates of development in 
other areas. 

Mori publishes text 
Dr. Allen A. Mori, dean of the Marshall University Col­

lege of Education, is the co-author of a new textbook 
dealing with teaching mildly handicapped junior and 
~enior high school students. 

The book, "Teaching Secondary Students with Mild 
Learning and Behavior Problems: Methods, Materials, 
Strategies," was published by Aspen Systems Corpora­
tion, Rockville, Md., and was co-authored by Dr. Lowell 
F. Masters, coordinator of special education services for 
the Clark County School District, Las Vegas, Nev: 

The text, Mari's sixth, was designed as an instructional 
resource for those who have accepted the challenge of 
educating mildly handicapped students, Mori said. 

It covers learning strategies, compensatory instruc­
tion, vocational preparation, tutorial methods, social 
skills development and remedial techniques. 

"Our goal was to provide a reference to selected prac­
tical and proven ideas in this area," Mori said. . 

Dr. Mori has worked with handicapped children and 
adults in state institutions and public schools. A native 
of Pennsylvania, he became dean of the Marshall Col­
lege of Education in 1984. He formerly served as a pro­
fessor of special education and counseling and educa­
tional psychology and foundations at the University of 
Nevada, Las Vegas . 

Page 2 

radio station, WMUL-FM, since joining the faculty. 
"Keith Spears is an exceptionally talented individual 

and has the ability to work well with people at all 
levels," Maddox said . " With the importance of television 
as an instructional tool increasing every day, I'm pleased 
that he has agreed to assume the challenges facing Mar­
shall's Instructional Television Service." 

Spears succeeds David Gillmore, who resigned last 
spring to move to Houston, Texas. 

A native of Wayne County, Spears received his 
Bachelor of Arts degree in biological sciences from Mar­
shall in 1970. He earned the Master of Arts degree in 
educational broadcasting from Central MichigaA Univer­
sity in 1974 and an M .A. degree in communication arts 
from Marshall in 1976. 

He worked in the Wayne County schools system from 
1970 to 1979, first as a teacher of biology and general 
science and later as instructional television producer for 
county schools and manager of the system's radio sta­
tion, WFGH, at Fort Gay High School. Spears also has 
operated his own public relations company, Twelve-Pole 
Productions, staging concerts for various county fairs 
and commercial establishments, and producing elec­
tronic media commercials and print advertisements. He 
has produced documentaries and public affairs pro­
grams for WPBY-TV, as well as a video program about 
Marshall's College of Liberal Arts. 

Personnel Committee meets 
[The following report on the Dec. 3, 1985, meeting of the Faculty Personnel 
Committee was submitted by Dr. David L Dawson, secretary.) 
1. Minutes of the Nov 12, 1985, meeting were approved. 
2 Several announcements were made. 
3. Correspondence from the acting vice president for academic affairs 

was read. These stated that: 
a. The reported Greenbook typographical error (Chap. Ill, Sec 

IV.B.3) has been noted and will be corrected in the next edition; 
b. The salary inequity review committee will meet on Dec. 4, 1985. 

4. The results of a meeting between the FPC chair and the University 
Council for review of the promotion and tenure procedure was 
discussed. 

5. The faculty sick leave policy, as communicated to the deans in a letter 
of Nov. 25. 1985, was discussed. 

6 The Greenbook statement relating to giving reasons for terminating 
probationary faculty was discussed. The FPC will seek legal interpreta­
tion initially. 

7. Correspondence from a chairperson and a dean relating to justifica­
tion of a possible hiring inequity was discussed. The FPC will corres­
pond with the acting vice president for academic affairs concerning 
th~m~~ -

8. A proposed procedure for faculty recruitment was distributed. The 
chair asked that committee members forward comments to him. 

9 A potential transfer of tenured faculty from one of the smaller BOR 
institutions to MU was discussed. 

10 Several members of the FPC noted that they had either not been given 
copies of parts 2 & 3 of the annual facully evaluation form. or had 
been denied a copy when requested. The FPC ':Viii communica te with 
the appropriate administrators concerning this 

11 A tentative meeting place and time for spring semester was decided. 

Day-care for ms sent 
The Marshall University Personnel Office has 

distributed copies of a questionnaire designed to collect 
information about the day-care needs and problems of 
West Virginia state employees, according to Paul J. 
Michaud, director of personnel. 

If you did not receive a copy through the campus mail 
and are interested in completing the questionnaire, con­
tact the Marshall Personnel Office, 696-f>455 . 

) 

) 



) 

) 

) 

) 

Thomas ~ppointed director of CE RI 
William W. Thomas of Huntington, a retired industrial 

executive and former faculty member in Marshall 
University's Community College, has been appointed 
director of the West Virginia Board of Regents' Center 
for Education and Research with Industry (CERI). 

Announcement of the appointment was made today 
by Dr. Robert F. Maddox, Marshall's associate vice presi­
dent for academic affairs and dean of the Graduate 
School. Marshal I operates the statewide educa­
tion/economic development program in behalf of the 
Board of Regents. 

Thomas retired as general superintendent of Hun­
tington Alloys Inc. in 1979 after 39 years with the com-

M U students are finalists 
Marshall University Theatre students received 10 out 

of 22 finalist positions in a recent adjudication held at 
Alderson-Broaddus College, Philippi, to select represen­
tatives from West Virginia to the 1986 Southeastern 
Theatre Conference auditions. 

The conference auditions are considered major oppor­
tunities for summer employment in theatres throughout 
the south, according to Dr. N.B. East, chairman of the 
MU Theatre/Dance Department. 

The Southeastern Theatre Conference will be held on 
the Marshall campus March 7-8, with approximately 90 
professionals on hand to audition singers and dancers for 
summer employment. 

The 10 M arshall students who qualif ied through the 
state screening ad iud ication include: Tina Beardsley, Ed 
Haeberl in, Barbara Brandt, Lynda Bland, Shelly Ramsey, 
Dwayne Johnson, Brian Patrick M oore, Bobbie Wyckoff. 
Joe Chrest and Steven Patrick Hesson. 

The state screening auditions took place during the 
West Virginia Theatre Conference annual convention. 
The Marshall students, the most from any single institu­
tion, were selected from among 39 students from col­
leges and universities throughout West Virginia. 

Library hours set 
The James E. Morrow Library will be open additional 

hours for study purposes only through Tuesday, Dec. 17. 
No material check-Qut or reference services will be 
available during the extended hours. 

The library schedule will be Friday, Dec. 13, 7:45 a.m. 
to 8 p.m.; Saturday, Dec. 14, 9 a.m. to 8 p.m.; Sunday, 
Dec. 15, 1 p.m. to midnight; Monday and Tuesday, Dec. 
16-17, 7:45 a.m. to midnight .. 

The admin is trat ive holiday schedule begins Wednes­
day, Dec. 18. The library will be open Wednesday, Dec. 
18. from 7:45 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; Thursday and Friday, 
Dec. 19-20, from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

The library will be closed from Saturday, Dec. 21 
t hrough Wednesday, Jan. 1. It will be open from 8 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. Jan. 2-3, and will be closed Saturday and Sun­
day, Jan. 4-5 . 

Monday, Jan. 6, through Friday, Jan. 10, the library will 
be open from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. It will be closed Satur­
day and Sunday, Jan. 11-12. 

Regular library hours will resume Monday, Jan. 13. 

Staff Council plans meeting 
The Marshall University Staff Council will meet ori 

Thursday, Dec. 19 at 1 :30 p.m. in Memorial Student 
Center Room 2W37, according to Gloria J. Rickman, 
council president. 
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pany. He became a full-time faculty member at Marshall 
that year, having served two years as a part-time instruc­
tor in the Community College. He served as coordinator 
of the college's Industrial Supervision and Management 
program and retired as an assistant professor in 1984. 

A World War II U.S. Marine Corps veteran, Thomas 
earned his B.S. degree in chemistry from Marshall in 
1951 . He received his Master of Science degree in voca­
tional education from Marshall in 1982 and has been ad­
mitted to a doctoral degree program at West Virginia 
University. 

"I am pleased that an individual with Mr. Thomas' 
outstanding credentials in both industry and education 
has agreed to undertake this challenging assignment," 
Maddox said . "Both of us are excited about CERl's 
potential impact in efforts to improve West Virginia's 
economic development." 

CE RI was es ta bl ished by the Board of Regents to en­
courage and coordinate efforts of the state's public col­
leges and universities in contributing to the long-term 
economic development of the state. Marshall was asked 
to assume responsibility for the operation last summer 
and the program was transferred to Huntington. 

As part of his responsibilities, Thomas will organize 
and coordinate a network of " CERI associates" at each 
of the participating institutions of higher education and 
will establish cooperative relationships with various 
economic development organizations in the state. 

He also is to develop and implement a statewide 
technical and research assistance program using the 
faculty and staff resources of the colleges and univer­
sities. Emphasis is to be placed upon direct provision of 
faculty expertise to specific problems, basic and applied 
research, and employee and management training needs. 

Three Community College 
instructors pass exam 

Three Marshall University Community College instruc­
tors recently passed the Advanced Cardiac Life Support 
Instructor's Course which was sponsored in Huntington 
by the West Virginia affiliate of the American Heart 
Association, according to Sarah Denman, assistant dean 
of the Marshall Community College. 

The three instructors were Jeffrey Carter, an emergen­
cy medical technician, paramedic and skills instructor at 
Marshall; Greg Kyle, an R.N. at Cabell-Huntington 
Hospital and clinical instructor at MU; and David Miller, 
a medical intensive care paramedic and part-time in­
structor at the Community College. 

Denman said that this was the first course of its kind in 
West Virginia in which there was a 100 percent pass rate. 
Approximately 48 students participated in the course. 

Two Marshall staff members, Mark King, coordinator 
of emergency medical technology, and Jim Marra, coor­
dinator of the Marshall EMS squad, served as instructors 
for the program. 

Proposals being accepted 
The Honors Council is continuing to invite proposals 

for interdisciplinary honors seminars for the fall of 1986 
and the spring of 1987, according to Dr. Joan F. Gilliland, 
director of the Honors Program . 

Seminar proposals need to be submitted by early next 
semester so the course can be included in the fall 
schedule. To obtain further details contact the Honors 
Program Office, 696-5421 . 



Di rector named for Hon ors Program 
Dr. Joan F. Gilliland, associate professor of English at 

Marshall, has been named director of the university's 
Honors Program, according to Dr. Robert F. Maddox, 
associate vice president of academic affairs and dean of 
the Graduate School. 

A member of the Marshall faculty since 1980, Dr. 
Gilliland received her B.A. degree in English from 
Maryville College, her M.A. in English from the Universi­
ty of Tennessee and her Ph.D. from Vanderbilt Universi­
ty. 

"A university's honors program should be at the heart 
of everything the institution does academically, attrac-

Excused absences . .. 
Absences have been excused by the respective college 

deans for the following: 
NOV. 21-Patricia Chambers, Peggy Delaney, Becky 

Bennett, Tim Click, Lisa Buckner, Sam Winley, Gail 
Vance, Susan Ware, Hayden Lloyd, Cheryl Persinger, 
Donald Mongold, Sherry Fertlman, Elizabeth Zain, 
Remona Robertson, Linda Smith, Carl Fodor, John 
Halford, Emelina Ramirez, Roy Sumlin, Marsha Brennan, 
James Carte, Sara Elmore, Matt Hall, Natalie Adams, 
Melisa Reed, Toni Dolan, Beth Heishman, John Mitchell, 
Keith Turner, Vanessa J. Kryzak, Claude R. Hurst Jr., 
Pollyanna Cryser, Melissa Cornfeld, Rachel Mease, Tam­
my Fullen, Terry Kimble and Michelle Rombo. 

DEC. 10-Frank Barnett, John Hopkins, Hayden Lloyd, 
Amy McCallister, Jeff Patton, Tom Shriver, Wendy Smith 
and Earl Strohmeyer. 

ting the best students and drawing the best teachers for 
stimulating and intellectually demanding courses," said 
Dr. Gilliland. "The honors program should be highly visi-
ble both within and outside the university." · 

Dr. Gilliland previously taught at Motlow State Com­
munity College, Vanderbilt University where she receiv­
ed a teaching fellowship, and Salem College. 

She has been a member of the Motlern Language 
Association, the West Virginia Association of College 
English Teachers, the West Virginia Shakespeare and 
Renaissance Association, the Carolinas Symposium on 
British Studies, the Southeastern Renaissance Con­
ference, the Milton Society of America and the Popular 
Culture Association. 

The recipient of Marshall Foundation grants for facul­
ty development in 1981-83, 1985 and 1986, Dr. Gilliland 
has also received two Benedum Foundation grants and a 
James Still Fellowship from the University of Kentucky. 
She has published numerous papers and articles on a 
wide variety of subjects. 

"In short," Dr. Gilliland said, "the honors program 
director should be a leader in the pursuit of excellence." 

Emeritus Club to meet Dec. 18 
The Marshall University Emeritus Club will meet 

Wednesday, Dec. 18, at 12:15 p.m. in the Shawkey Dining 
Room in the Memorial Student Center, according to Dr. 
A. Mervin Tyson. 

There will be a program of Christmas music featuring 
Linda Eikum, instructor of music at Marshall, as the 
soloist. 

Faculty and staff achievements 
Dr. WILLIAM A. McDOWELL, chairman of the Depart­

ment of Counseling and Rehabilitation, co-authored an 
article entitled "Alcoholism: The Problem Behind the 
Problem" which appeared in the fall issue (Vol. 8, No. 2) 
of "The Society of Gastrointestinal Assistants Journal." 

Dr. CLAY McNEARNEY, professor of religious studies, 
attended the World Assembly of Religion held in New 
Jersey Nov. 15-21 . He presented a paper in the area of 
"Spiritual Discipline and the Formation of Persons." The 
paper was titled "One Perspective Plus One Perspective 
Equals Three Perspectives." 

Dr. CHARLES MABEE, chairman of the Department of 
Religious Studies, attended the annual meeting of the 
Society of Biblical Literature/American Academy of 
Religion held Nov. 22-26 in Anaheim, Ca. During the 
meeting, a gathering of 10 contributors to the "Studies in 
American Biblical Hermeneutics" project, of which Dr. 
MABEE is editor, was held. Four manuscripts will be sub­
jected to the referring process in 1986. 

Dr. ALLAN STERN, associate professor of mining, oc­
cupational and transportation safety, had a photograph 
he took this past summer in Paris published in the 
January issue of "Road Rider" magazine. "Road Rider" is 
a national publication read by motorcyclists throughout 
the United States. 

Dr. GLEN DUNLAP, director of training and research 
at the Autism Training Center, was the principal author 
of a chapter entitled "Pervasive Developmental 
Disorders" that appears in the "Handbook of Clinical 
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Behavior Therapy with Children,'~ published by Dorsey 
Press and edited by Philip Bornstein and Alan Kazdin. 

Dr. STEBBINS CHANDOR, chairman of pathology, 
represented Marshall at the World Congress of Anatomic 
and Clinical Pathology in Brightor;i, England, and recent­
ly attended the annual meeting of the Southeastern Divi­
sion of the Association of Pathology Chairmen. He is ser­
ving on the program committee for the next World Con­
gress of Anatomic and Clinical Pathology, scheduled for 
June 1987 in Washington, D.C. 

Dr. WARREN L. DUMKE, Dr. THOMAS J. MANAKKIL, 
Dr . NICOLA ORSINI, and Dr. WESLEY L. 
SHANHOLTZER of the MU Physics and Physical Science 
Department attended the annual meetings of the Ap­
palachian Section of . the ·American Association of 
Physics Teachers held at Ohio University, Athens, Ohio, 
Oct. 25-26. Dr. MANAKKIL was re-elected as the Ap­
palachian Section representative to the National Council 
of AAPT. 

Dr. NEIL L. GIBBINS, professor and chairman of 
education administration, was recently awarded a 25 
year service plaque from the Council of Educational 
Facilities Planner International. 

LEONARD DEUTSCH, ROBERT GERKE, JOHN TEEL, 
JAMES PACK, IRA PLYBON, ERIC THORN and WILLIAM 
SULLIVAN, members of the MU English Department, at­
tended the fall conference of the West Virginia Associa­
tion of College English Teachers which was held Nov. 
1-2. SULLIVAN served as president of the association for 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Faculty/staff achievements (cont.) 
1984-85. TEEL delivered a paper entitled "Trapped in 
West Virginia: The Stories of Breece Pancake." 

Dr. ALLAN STERN, associate professor of mining oc­
cupational and transportation safety, attended the an­
nual conference of the West Virginia Safety and Driver 
Education Association Nov. 3-4 at Twin Falls State Park. 
Dr. STERN, president of the association, presided over 
the conference meetings. 

Dr. DANNY G. FULKS, professor of education, 
presented the Marshal I University Library Archives 33 
original, complete magazines and journals containing 
publications of his dating from 1966 to 1985. Journals 
represented in the collection included the "Columbus 
Dispatch Magazine," "Ohio Schools," the "Elementary 
School Journal," the "Herald Advertiser," the "Kentucky 
School Journal," "Pathway Magazine," "Changing 
Education," the "Educational Forum," "Barnell Loft 
Ltd.," the "Alabama Reader," the "Florida Reading 
Quarterly," "American School Board Journal," and the 
"Phi Delta Kappan." 

THOMAS W. OLSON, associate professor of engineer­
ing and chairman of the MU Department of Engineering, 
was recently selected West Virginia's Engineer of the 
Year at the West Virginia Society of Professional 
Engineers annual convention held in Parkersburg. 

VERNON R. PADGETT, assistant professor of 
psychology, recently completed his doctorate at Ohio 
State University. 

Dr. JOSE PH WYATT, assistant professor of 
psychology, was elected to a two-year term as a 
Representative-at-Large to the Executive Council of the 
West Virginia Psychological Association. The election 
results were announced at the association's fall meeting 
held Oct. 18 in Wheeling. 

KA THY I. HALL, secretary 11 for the departments of 
Classical Studies, Philosophy and Religious Studies, has 
received a scholarship to study in the humanities, with 
an emphasis on classical studies, from the educational 
fund of the P.E.O. Sist~rhood, Chapter M, Huntington. 

Dr. DINESH S. DAVE, assistant professor of manage­
ment, has had a paper entitled "Relationship of Bench­
mark Tests and Price Among Microcomputers" accepted 
by Communication of ACM. The paper was co-authored 
by Dr. Sumit Sircar of the University of Texas at 
Arlington. 

Dr. NANCY K. STUMP, assistant professor of modern 
languages, and SARA L. HENRY, instructor of modern 
languages, attended the ninth annual Conference on the 
Teaching of Foreign Languages and Literature held at 
Youngstown State University Oct. 25. 

Dr. H. RICHARD EISfNBEIS, associate professor of 
management, presented a paper entitled "A Task Con­
tingent Model of Work Unit Design" to College of 
Business faculty and students at a research seminar 
sponsored by the College of Business Research Commit­
tee Oct. 30. 

Marshall University was represented at the sixth an­
nual International Studies Workshop sponsored by the 
West Virginia Consortium for Faculty and Course 
Development (FACDIS) by Professors CLAIR MATZ and 
JABIR ABBAS of the Political Science Department, 
MARIA CARMEN RIDDEL of Modern Languages and 
MAHLON BROWN, FRANK RIDDEL and CHARLES 
G,RUBER of Social Studies. Professors MATZ and M. 
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RIDDEL had their students participate in a survey of 
study abroad programs for FACDIS. MATZ is the univer­
sity's institutional representative to the consortium. The 
workshop was held Oct. 31 at the Sheraton Lakeview 
near Morgantown. 

Dr. CHRISTOPHER DOLMETSCH, associate professor 
of modern languages, has contributed a review of E. 
Allen McCormick's "Germans in America: Aspects of 
German-American Relations in the Nineteenth Century" 
(New York: Columbia University Press, 1983) to the fall 
issue of the "The German Quarterly" (Vol. 58, No. 4). 

KENNETH R. REF FE ITT, library technical assistant 11, 
has been listed in the authors' acknowledgement for a 
new historical work, "Pocahontas' Descendants," by 
Stuart E. Brown, Jr .. Lorraine F. Myers and Eileen M . 
Chappel. The work is a revision, enlargement and exten­
sion of the list as set out by Wyndham Robertson's 
"Pocahontas and Her Descendants" first published in 
1887. REFFEITT contributed several names for the list in 
connection with his preparation of a bibliography of 
Pocahontas. 

A videotape program entitled "Transition: The Evolu­
tion of Psychiatric Care at Huntington State Hospital" 
produced by VIRGINIA BICKNELL and TIM MILLER, 
media specialists with the MU School of Medicine, has 
been selected by the State Department of Health to be 
used in its 1986 statewide campaign on physical and 
mental health in West Virginia. The program previously 
earned a commendation from the State Department of 
Health and Huntington State Hospital for its excellence 
and multi-purpose use. 

Dr. ROBERT B. HAYES, past president and professor of 
educational administration at Marshall, recently publish­
ed an article entitled "Athletic Reform: Is It Possible?" in 
the fall issue of "The School Law Newsletter." 

Dr. JOAN T. MEAD, assistant professor of English, will 
take part in the Arthur Gordon Pym Research Con­
ference, an international gathering of Poe scholars, 
which will be held in May of 1988(the150th anniversary 
of the publication of "Pym") at Nantucket. Dr. MEAD's 
paper will be part of the session titled "The Nautical 
Heritage of Arthur Gordon Pym." 

BARBARA MABEE, assistant professor of modern 
languages, had an article accepted for publication in 
"Women in German Yearbook 3: Feminist Studies and 
German Culture" which will be printed in 1986. The title 
of her article is "Die Kindesmorderin in den Fesseln der 
burgerlichen Moral : Wagner's Evchen and Goethe's Gret­
chen." 

Dr. DEAN A. ADKINS, associate professor of 
biological sciences, has been selected by the West 
Virginia Department of Education to serve on the initial 
committee to develop the content specialization test for 
biology. The committee will determine the content of a 
test that will be used in approved programs leading to 
West Virginia certification. 

KYLE G. McMULLEN and NEAL G. ADKINS, associate 
professors of accounting, attended the Individual In­
come Tax Workshop presented by Sidney Kess in 
Charleston Nov. 21-22. ADKINS, Dr. ROBERT F. GOD­
FREY, associate professor of accounting, and DONALD 
A. WAHLMAN, assistant professor of accounting, attend­
ed the 18th annual seminar on Trends in the"Education of 
Accountants at Virginia Tech Nov. 7-8, and ADKINS at-

. (Continued on page 6) 



Faculty/staff achievements (cont.) 
tended the Workshop for Microcomputers for Accoun­
tants held in conjunction with the seminar. 

Dr. DANNY G. FULKS, professor of education, has 
been invited to present a paper at the national meeting 
of the Association for Childhood Education I nterna­
tional which will be held in Greensboro, N.C .. on March 
29. His paper is titled "From Dewey to Kholberg: 
Democratic Schooling and Implications for the Future." 

Dr. MAURICE A. MUFSON, professor and chairman of 
the Department of Medicine, recently published a 
chapter entitled "Viral Pharyngitis, Laryngitis, Croup and 
Bronchitis" in the 17th edition of the Cecil Textbook of 
Medicine. 

WILLIAM J. RADIG, acting chairman of the Depart­
ment of Accounting, was a guest speaker at a United 
States Small Business Administration seminar on Nov. 
18. He spoke on "Accounting/Recordkeeping for a Small 
Business." 

Dr. RALPH TAYLOR, Dr. DONALD TARTER and Dr. 
CHRIS WALDRON attended the first meeting of the 
Ohio River Basin Consortium for Research and Educa­
tion held Nov. 17-18 at the Cincinnati Marriott Inn. 
TAYLOR and TARTER, co-chairs of the program commit­
tee for 1986, are members of the consortium board of 
trustees. TARTER was elected to the executive commit­
tee for a one-year term. 

Dr. LAWRENCE W. BARKER and Dr. DONALD HALL 
of the Department of Counseling and Rehab ii itation 
recently attended the Southern Association for 
Counselor Education and Supervision meeting in Atlan­
ta. They presented a paper entitled "Consultation to 
High Risk Families ." 

Dr. JACQUELINE M . GUTTMANN, associate professor 
of French, attended the national meeting of the 
American Association of Teachers of French held Nov. 
28-29 in New York. She presented a paper entitled "L'im­
age de las femme dans les romaris de Maurois" at a ses­
sion celebrating the centennial of Maurois' birth. 

PAUL J. MICHAUD, director of personnel, has been 
selected as an Outstanding Young Man of America for 
1985. The award is presented in recognition of outstan­
ding professional achievement, superior leadership abili­
ty and exceptional service to the community. 

Dr. BETTY ROBERTS, associate professor of health, 
physical education and recreation, organized and con­
ducted the first Fun Run for Children at Ritter Park Nov. 
17. A total of 144 children from five to 12 years of age 
entered the event. She was assisted by the PE 218 class 
and Hardee's supported her efforts by providing T-shirts 
for each contestant. 

Dr. CHRISTOPHER DOLMETSCH, associate professor 
of modern languages, has contributed an article entitled 
"German as a Mother Tongue in Southern Appalachia: 
Virginia, West Virginia, Tennessee and North Carolina" 
to the book "Deutsch als Muttersprache in den 
Vereinigten Staaten, Teil 11 : Regionale und funktionale 
Aspekte, " ed. Heinz Kloss (Wiesbaden & Stuttgart: Franz 
Steiner Verlag, 1985). The article details the current 
status of the German language as a native tongue among 
residents of this four-state region and discusses the pro­
spects for its future retention and use. 

Dr. STEBBINS B. CHANDOR', chairman of pathology, 
directed two immunopathology workshops at the 
American Society of Clinical Pathologists/College of 
American Pathologists fall meeting. He also participated 
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in several events scheduled in conjunction with the 
meeting, and spoke at a meeting of the Commission for 
Continuing Education, for which he is one of six deputy 
commissioners. 

Dr. DARRYLE D. SCHOEPP, assistant professor of 
pharmacology, recently had published in the Journal of 
Neurochemistry an article entitled "Manganese 
Stimulates the Incorporation of [3H]lnositol into a Pool 
of Phosphatidylinositol in Brain That is Not Coupled to 
Agonist-lnduced Hydrolysis." 

Dr. MONICA A. VALENTOVIC, assistant professor of 
pharmacology, has recently had three papers published: 
in the Journal of Toxicology and Environmental Health 
an article entitled "Cigarette Smoke Exposure Alters 
[14qArachidonic Acid Metabolism in Aortas and 
Platelets of Rats Fed Various Levels of Selenium and 
Vitamin E"; in the journal Prostaglandins, Leukotrienes 
and Medicine, articles entitled "Chronic Exposure to 
High Levels of Sidestream Smoke Adversely Alters 
14c-Arachidonic Acid Metabolism in Rat Platelets and 
Aortas" and "Elevated Glucose In Vivo and In Vitro 
Adversely Alters Prostaglandin Generation in Rat Aortas 
and Platelets ." 

DIANA OWENS, assi~tant professor of nursing, was a 
featured speaker at the fall meeting of the West Virginia 
Student Nurses Association. The subject of her presenta­
tion was "Community Nursing in Appalachia." 

JEANNE DeVOS, LAURA LEE WILSON, JANE FOTOS 
and Dr. JUDITH SORTET represented the Marshall 
School of Nursing at the West Virginia Nurses Associa­
tion annual meeting held recently in Morgantown. Dr. 
SORTET received the Award for Excellence in Writing 
presented by the association and the American Journal 
of Nursing for a manuscript entitled "Perceptions of 
Nursing Education Administration and Nursing Service 
Administration Reflect Incongruence in the Nursing 
Profession." 

PAUL FIGURE, assistant professor of Spanish, 
presented a paper at the first International Symposium 
on Tirso de Molina held Nov. 22 in Washington, D.C. The 
paper was entitled "El disfraz varonil y la mujer en el 
teatro: su genesis, evolucion y elaboracion dramatica en 
la obra de Tirso de Molina." 

As a visiting professor in the Department of Medicine 
at the West Virginia University Division in Charleston, 
Dr. MAURICE A. MUFSON, chairman of the Department 
of Medicine, presented a talk on "Pneumococcal 
Pneumonia and Pneumococcal Vaccine" on Nov. 12. An 
abstract of Dr. MUFSON's research was presented as a 
poster session at the meeting on "The Biology of 
Negative Strand Viruses" held in Cambridge, England, 
Sept. 15-20. Professor Erling Norrby, head of the Virology 
Department at the Karolinska Institute School of 
Medicine, with whom Dr. MUFSON worked during his 
sabbatical this past year, supervised the poster. Co­
authors were Dr. Claes Orvell and Dr. Bjorg Rafnar. The 
abstract was published in Virus Research. 
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